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Congresswoman Matsui Introduces Legislation 
to Provide Funding for Local Water Recycling  

South County Ag Program Could Receive up to $30 million 
 
Washington, D.C.  – Congresswoman Doris Matsui (D-Sacramento) has introduced 
new legislation to allow the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation to partner with the 
Sacramento Regional County Sanitation District to expand water recycling efforts 
in the Sacramento region. If approved, up to $30 million could be available to 
support Phase I of the South Sacramento County Agriculture & Habitat Lands 
Recycled Water Program (South County Ag Program). The program was selected 
earlier by USBR to receive a WaterSmart grant.   
 
“As the State of California continues to struggle with the issue of water supply 
and quality, projects like SRCSD’s water recycling will be critical to our success,” 
said Congresswoman Matsui. “A variety of approaches will be needed to solve 
California’s water problems in a sustainable way and I am glad that SRCSD has 
the vision to find creative solutions.”  
 
The South County Ag Program has the capability of being phased and expanded 
as funding is secured. At final build-out the program has the potential to provide 
up to 52,000 acre-feet per year of recycled water and the capacity to irrigate up to 
18,000 acres of agricultural, habitat mitigation and conservation lands, which 
could make it one of the largest water recycling programs in the state. It could 
also help improve water sustainability in the Sacramento region and contribute to 
the Delta ecosystem restoration efforts. 
 
 “The District and the Sacramento community are enthusiastic to have 
Congresswoman Matsui’s leadership to address the region’s water quality and 
water supply reliability needs. This legislation represents a vital step in our shared 
priorities to develop programs and projects that will guarantee a safe and reliable 
supply of water, working in conjunction with the economic needs of our region,” 
stated Stan Dean, SRCSD District Engineer.   
 
Additional program benefits include conserving and protecting surface and 
groundwater supplies, reducing discharge of treated effluent to the Sacramento 
River, assisting in restoring natural flow to Cosumnes River and providing habitat 
for species such as the endangered Swainson’s hawk.  
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